CENWW-OD-T









12 December 2011
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Little Goose Dam – Primary Dewaterer
Background: The Little Goose Juvenile Fish Facility began primary bypass operations with the end of juvenile fish transport activities on October 31.  Although few juvenile salmonids are present late in the year, juvenile bypass systems are operated until December 15 to provide a fallback route for adult salmonids from turbine intake gate slots to the tailrace.  The collection gallery and primary dewaterer continue to be routinely inspected during the bypass season.  Nothing out of the ordinary was seen during inspections on Saturday, 10 December 2011.  On Sunday, 11 December 2011, a project biologist arrived on site to inspect the bypass system and found the primary dewatering weirs lowered all the way to their stops.  The primary dewaterer at Little Goose is located outside the dam, away from the collection channel.  All collection channel flow was being routed through the inclined screen and over the weirs.  No flow exited into the outfall flume.  The water elevation inside the collection channel was acceptable
Adult Fish Impacts: Two adult steelhead mortalities were recovered from the dewaterer inclined screen.  Neither fish appeared to be a kelt.  The presence or absence of adipose fin was not noted.  No other fish were seen on the inclined screen.  There is more than sufficient space in the collection channel to hold any fish entering the bypass system through the orifices.

Remedial Actions Taken: The biologist ascertained that the stilling well used by automatic water elevation regulating equipment was obstructed by ice.  This obstruction produced erroneous readings.  Because the erroneous readings read high, the weirs lowered to their stops to compensate for the high readings.  The biologist raised the weirs to restore normal water elevation.  The weirs were then placed in manual mode to avoid a repeat of this situation.  This weir failure is directly related to the current freezing weather conditions.  Manual weir operation is expected to continue until the bypass channel is winterized for maintenance after December 15.  The operating project will investigate ways to keep the stilling basin from freezing.    
John Bailey

Fishery Biologist
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